
 

 

It is with great sadness that we heard that Hilary Everitt passed away on Thursday 19th May.  Hilary, together 

with her husband, Chris, successfully ran the Abbots Langley Old Time Dance Club for over seventeen years 

and she also served as an Area Representative for OTDS for most of that time.  She was not only a beautiful, 

smooth dancer but also one of the loveliest, kindest people you could ever meet.  I will never forget how 

welcome she made us feel when we first nervously went to the club and I am sure many will affectionately 

remember Hilary for her warmth and generous nature.  Many of us will also fondly look back at those splendid 

Bi-Annual dances that Hilary & Chris hosted at the Boxmoor Playhouse Theatre in Hemel Hempstead - a 

perfect traditional setting for nights of Old Time Dancing. 

Our thoughts are very much with Chris at this sad time, after his years of devotion to Hilary and his tireless 

efforts and remarkable patience in recent times when she was in poor health. 

All our love - Pam, John & Jonathan Grewcock, Rickmansworth 


